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WORKSHOP
9:30 AM
CALL TO ORDER
The Commission will hold a workshop starting at 9:30 AM to discuss all matters including and not limited to those scheduled for the 3:00 PM Meeting and the public is invited to attend. 

Chairman Millard welcomed everyone and noted that this was a workshop called by the Commission to bring everyone up to speed and get everyone on the same page to see where they are, where they are going and what they will need to do. Chairman Millard went over the protocol that they would be following during the workshop. He also gave an overview of the project as to what they had done and what still has to be done and their agenda as to what is to come.             Chairman Millard referred to maps of the project in his remarks. Dwight discussed what happens when the construction is done and operation begins. He went by what needed to happen by year.  In 2009 they will be continue construction and start operating.  Dwight said the Grays have been  operating a train from Virginia City to Gold Hill for several decades and the Bureau is working on an agreement for them to operate for the balance of 2009 on Commission track. In 2010 and 2011 there is still a lot of unknown and it is not defined who will operate the train or how.  Chairman Millard explained the decision by the Commission to make an agreement with the CCCVB on track use. Dwight went over what and how the Bureau has contributed to the project. The Bureau is interested in running a train and will step forward and lease the track and make sure they run trains.  The agreement made between the Commission and the CCCVB is for use of the track for 2009 at no fee and the Commission maintains the track. The CCCVB will make an agreement with the Virginia and Truckee Railroad to provide train service. A transport service of sort that will be operated by CCCVB.  The risk and responsibility is going to CCCVB.  Dwight went over the schedule proposed for Rail Fest and through Nevada Day.  During this time they can work out some bugs and get an idea of how things will work in the future.  Dwight discussed how this would affect everyone and how it will boost tourism and revenue. He noted that whoever operated the train would have to make money and thought it wouldn’t be unreasonable for the Commission to take 10% of their gross for track maintenance etc.   Dwight asked for feed back on his perspective.           Ron Allen said he agreed and thought he had to right approach. Ron also said it was the Commission’s duty to also obtain rolling stock, etc. If the Commission has stock and equipment it will help whoever operates the train.  
Chris Hart, of Sierra Railroad, discussed the provision of a train set and suggested looking at other operations to get an idea of what things would look like.  Chris said also it would help to look at the size and scale of the operation.  He also talked about setting goals in regards to how many people do you want to attract to the area; it wasn’t only about making money although that is important.  Chris also touched on the branding of the operation. They need a specific name in order to market and advertise.  
There was discussion on the different variations of the name V&T and possibilities of changing the name completely.  
Chris Hart said with two V&T’s (Railroad & Railway) close together, marketing would be very difficult. This is one issue that will have to be dealt with. There was a lengthily discussion regards to the dispute over the name V&T.        
Dwight discussed the twelve week operation during and after Rail Fest, the number of trains the Grays committed to run, and the costs of rides.  
The discussion jumped back and forth between the operation and the name.  
Kevin said that when they decided on a name they needed to either use the Virginia and Truckee or a completely different name. It was agreed upon that they need to get everyone’s take on the name. Others talked and discussed the need to run the trains, to get exposure, let people know there is a train running on the tracks and working together on finding a solution to issues with the Grays so when the project is completed they can run from Carson City to Virginia City. 
Bob Crowell thought once they get the trains running, he hoped a lot of the issues would start working themselves out.  
Ron talked about the possible need for the Commission to purchase a train set. He didn’t mean they need to go out and do it but consider down the road they may need to. He also discussed the necessity of an ADA car. 
Dwight went over the phases; Phase 1 got them over the Overman Pit; Phase 2A,B,C brought them down the hill and one mile past Highway 50;  Phase 3A they will have a special meeting next week to approve the contract. 
Ken Dorr, using the maps, discussed what was happening and what they propose will happen.  Ken discussed each Phase 3. Phase 3A will take them about a mile into the Carson River Canyon. Phase 3B will take them 2.6 miles further into the heart of the Canyon. The construction here will be tough due to the steep grades. Phase 3C goes from the east end of the Tim Bertagnolli’s, 1.5 miles to Drako Way Depot site.  This phase will be tricky because the have to leave the existing road bed. Phase 4 is the Drako Way Terminal.  Getting funds for the last three phases (B, C & 4) was discussed. 
Doug Johnson voiced concern on the discussion going on, it is a good discussion but one that could be done at regular meetings. He thought the workshop was to talk about things they may or may not agree on. Doug thought they need to get back to basics; the Commission was put together to construct a railroad from Carson City to Virginia City. Then there is the issue with the Grays. Doug said it seemed to him the Commission was uncertain as to whether they wanted to have their own train or hire one. He said he just wanted to know where the Board sits on the big picture. There seems to be disagreements on who’s actually running it, and disagreements on the Gray’s thinking maybe they will be running it or have Sierra running it. Doug said he worries with tax payers’ money and the stimulus money this could be conceived as going to a private entity. He thought it was wrong for the Board to be buying equipment. These are some of the things he thought they need to be discussing.  

Ron Allen said he didn’t think the Commission should ever run the train but they do need to have their own equipment so when they lease the track they lease the equipment. That way they know what product they have and can market it.  

Dwight said they were mandated to build a track from Carson City to Virginia City. Somebody else owns that and what it takes to do the job is money.  Without money, the Commission needs to decide what they can do and where they can go. 

Ken Dorr discussed the projected costs. To finish the construction for 3B, C & 4, engineering and environmental etc., they are looking at an estimated cost of $26 million dollars.  Ken discussed all the possibilities and costs.  The possibility of ending at Eastgate Station and finishing to Drako at a later date was discussed. The conclusion to everything was money. The subjects of who should run the train; should the operator or Commission supply equipment, agreements with operator, the Gray’s Railroad and money was discussed in length. 
Chris Hart said it would be good to have the engine and cars provided but if and when he gets a green light to proceed he will be looking and meeting with all entities to see what kind of product will be needed. Will it be an excursion train, dinner train, wine and dine. He said there is more to it than just a train, there is the frequency, capacity, the air conditioning, heating. Chris said he’s concerned that they were talking so far down the path about what their product is going to be and the Commission hasn’t even talked with them and they don’t even know if they are on board yet. 

 Dwight asked if it would be of any help to do a survey of the riders on the train over Rail Fest and the 12 weeks regarding the name. 

Doug said they were making progress laying track but it seemed to him they had no direction of where they were going and who they are going with. Doug also thought with them being in a name issue with the Grays wouldn’t a survey on the name at this time be dangerous. 

The discussion then turned to the possibility of both Sierra Railroad and V&T Railroad working together to run the trains from Carson City and Virginia City.    
Tyson noted that if it is going to be the CCCVB who is responsible for the track use agreement over the balance of 2009, it will fall on them to negotiate with whoever runs it. Whether it will be Sierra Railroad, V&T Railroad or both of them.         
Bonnie Weber said she would like to know just what obligations the Commission has with Sierra Railroad.  
Mike Rowe said that the Commission put out an RFP for an operator to operate the completed railroad. In November of 2006 or 2007 there was a meeting where the Commission listened to three proposals. At that meeting, John Tyson made the motion to rank Sierra Railroad 1st, V&T Railroad 2nd, and the American Heritage 3rd.  The motion which passed was to select Sierra Railroad as first choice to negotiate an operating agreement with and the Commission signed a MOU to that effect. They have talked with Sierra now for two years and the problem is what kind of product we have.     
Bonnie asked if they had actually asked Sierra if they would run the train.  Dwight asked Sierra if they could come up with a proposal.  Chris Hart said they were prepared to run trains when they were, he thought hired to do so a couple of years ago. Chris said they were prepared but the Commission threw out the roadblock of the agreement and the relationship with the Grays. Sierra has been waiting for the Commission to figure out what the plan was because it has been changing every year. Chris said what the Commission needs to do is to say, here’s the date, you are the operator, let’s go.  They can’t come up with a business plan until they know where they stand. 
There was a lengthy discussion on this issue. They then discussed bringing the Engine #18 back to Carson. Dwight said one of the flaws was that everyone assumed the project train was just a continuation of the Gray’s train.  Bonnie was she thought both the Grays and Sierra should be at the negotiation table. Larry said he thought marketing was one of the strong issues that needed to be addressed. Chris Hart said that the impression of the riders is what will sell the train.  Discussion regarding letting Sierra help with the marketing was discussed. Kevin said that they still needed to talk with the Grays because without them it is impossible to go from Carson City to Virginia City so the Commission has to make a decision. A lot of ‘what ifs’ were discussed in regards the running of the trains on Commission track, how do they get to Virginia City, what/how do you deal with both railroad companies, etc. John Tyson said the priorities were #1 safety and # 2 it has to be first class. John saw the issues as who is most qualified to run the train. John also said the only way to know is for the Gray’s to prove themselves over the next 12 weeks. Ron Allen said they must make an impression over the next 12 weeks for the public and the only way to do that is to rely on the Gray’s to run this train for 12 weeks. The Commission need for the Grays for Rail Fest as the Commission has no means to put water in the engine or a place to put it. The Gray’s railroad and operation was discussed.  Bonnie Weber asked about Rail Fest and Candy Duncan came forward to address that. Candy said Rail Fest was organized with the train run from Carson City to Virginia City in mind.  When a celebration for the bridge was discussed they thought why not combine the two, showing the train and the track and bridge with the running of the V&T. The events of the Rail Fest were discussed. The cars the Commission has in Portola was discussed among the Commissioners and Sierra Railroad.
Break 

 Chairman Millard asked what the next topic was they wanted to discuss.  Bonnie said she would like discussion on where they were headed, the operator, who that was and how that was going to work.   Doug Johnson said he thought the Commission needed to let Sierra know where and what their options are.  Ron Allen said they need to discuss the Harriman cars and John Flanagan said the name change bothered him, he wants to keep the name V&T. John Tyson felt they needed to take care of the issues with the Grays and he felt they needed their own equipment. Larry McPherson said he agreed with all the above plus the costs for the terminals were out of sight. Ken Dorr discussed the costs he had projected and the sites for terminals. Drako Way site and possible other terminal sites were discussed.   The Harriman cars were discussed. Bonnie said they need to come to some conclusion on what to do with them. John Tyson suggested that they hold off on the cars until such time they know what is going to happen with the Grays. All these items were discussed as to what to do. Kevin made note to the fact that; they voted once to buy the cars, they voted twice to sell them, they voted on a 1994 agreement with the Grays, they voted against the agreement, they voted on Sierra; they have to come to some kind of decision. Dwight asked Mike if a different board could negate a contract that’s been entered into.  Mike said no, unless the contract has a termination clause, then they have to follow those procedures.  The contracts were discussed.  Larry asked if there was language to the obligations of the counties.  If there was, could he get a copy to put on the County Commission’s meeting agenda. Kevin read the wording as to the obligations of the counties. Tom Gray joined and Dwight asked if he had anything to bring before the Board. Dwight reiterated what was discussed earlier on the Rail Fest, the 12 weeks after, the name of the railroad, his agreement to let the board use it this year and the ADA requirements.  Tom said he did have access to a wheelchair lift, the grounds are so a wheelchair wll go over them but he wasn’t sure about bathrooms. He thought maybe there could be some ADA facilities at Scales, he didn’t know if there was time to build an ADA car.  Dwight did note the issue of ADA facilities was on the Wednesday 15th meeting agenda.  The 15th meeting was discussed and noted that they had to have a quorum present or by phone to take any action. There was a count taken and noted there would be a quorum present or by phone. At the meeting, they would award the Phase 3A contract, discuss Engine 18, the ADA facilities and few other items. Chris Hart stated if they wanted to bring Engine 18 back that was fine, consider operational insurance and certification for this year and they estimated 3 to 5 days crew work before certification. They haven’t used it this year because of the economy but it is in good shape but someone needs to do that work and have somebody sign off on it that is usable.  Mike Rowe said there was a specific item on Wednesday’s agenda that covers the insurance, maintenance, and costs, etc. Bonnie Weber asked if there was information on the account balance for the Commission. Ron Allen said he didn’t have a total and there would be no Treasurer’s Report because Beth was on vacation. Ron assured they had the money in the budget. Other items on the Wednesday agenda were discussed.  Dwight went over the items that had been discussed. The Commission members told Tom he could speak and express his opinions and ideas. Tom said he gets a lot of questions from the public and right now they tell them it is still under construction. The Rail Fest information is getting out. Tom talked about his equipment and the work they are doing. Tom said he has a lot of work to do getting the bugs worked out to get ready for August.  Tom said he thought this next month would be successful. Tom’s cost was discussed. The Commission cars were discussed with Tom and if he would be interested in them. Dwight clarified with Tom that for this season it was agreed that he CCCVB could use the name V&T and Tom said they could. As for the cars, Tom said it would be bad for the public to see those cars now and he indicated he did not want them. Ron Allen motioned they adjourn the workshop and Bonnie seconded his motion. The motion carried and was so ordered.

Break:
MEETING MINUTES
3:00 p.m.
CALL TO ORDER 

Chairman Millard called the meeting to order and asked for roll call.
1.
ROLL CALL 

Kevin called the roll with the results as follows:


Present:





Absent:


Chairman Millard 




Vice-Chairman Crowell


Commissioner Allen




Commissioner Hadfield


Commissioner Tyson

Commissioner McPherson

Commissioner Flanagan 
Commissioner Johnson 

Commissioner Weber

Also Present:

Counsel Rowe

Ken Dorr, Manhard Consultants

Kevin Ray, Project Coordinator

There was a quorum present.
2.
APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA

This is the tentative schedule for the meeting. The Commission reserves the right to take items in a different order to accomplish business in the most efficient manner.

Chairman Millard asked for a motion to approve the agenda. Commissioner McPherson made the motion to approve the agenda as presented. Commissioner Allen seconded the motion. Chairman called for approval of the motion. Counsel Rowe asked about Ron’s not having anything and Ron said he was going to address that on Item 6. The motion carried and was so ordered.  
3.
ACTION TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF JUNE 8, 2009
Chairman called for approval of the minutes of June 8, 2009. Commissioner McPherson made the motion to approve the minutes as presented. Commissioner Allen seconded the motion. Discussion was called for on the motion, with none Dwight called for a vote. The motion carried and was so ordered.

4.
PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDIZED AND NON-AGENDIZED ITEMS: Discussion may be limited to three minutes per person at the discretion of the Chairman. No action may be taken on a matter raised under this portion of the agenda until the matter itself has been specifically included on an agenda as an item upon which action may be taken.


Chairman Millard called for public comment on non-agendized items. 

Tim Bertagnolli said he would like to agendize a 10 minute DVD they produced for Western Village. 

Dwight said they couldn’t show it right then as it wasn’t on the agenda for today but if anyone wanted to see it after the meeting they would show it and they would agendize it for the next meeting.  
5. COMMISSIONERS CONSENT AGENDA: All matters listed under the Consent Agenda are considered routine and may be acted upon by the Commission with one action and without an extensive hearing. Any member of the Commission or any citizen may request that an item be taken from the Consent Agenda, discussed and acted upon separately during this meeting.
There was nothing to report here.
**END OF CONSENT AGENDA**

6.
treasurer report – ron allen
Commissioner Allen stated that due to the way the numbers from Carson City come out and the fact that Beth, the bookkeeper, was on vacation he had no report for today. Ron said he would take questions. Commissioner Weber asked if there was a past treasurer’s report as she wasn’t at the last meeting. Ron said he would make available the last report a couple meetings back. 

7.
ACTION TO RATIFY THE PAYMENT OF BILLS PAID
Chairman Millard noted the bills in their packets for payment of bills paid. Dwight stated it was known that he wasn’t happy that they ratify bills paid even though they are budgeted.  That is why there is an Item 8 to approve bills submitted. Dwight then asked for a motion to ratify bills paid. Commissioner Tyson moved to ratify the payment of bills paid. Commissioner Weber seconded the motion. Discussion was called for. None was stated, the motion carried and was so ordered.
8.
ACTION TO APPROVE CURRENT BILLS SUBMITTED
Chairman Millard said the current bills submitted amounted to $905,561.80. It is the intent that right now that these bills have not been paid and are submitted for payment and today’s approval will release them to the Carson City treasurer to make a payment.  Commissioner Allen said no one had seen the bills and he hadn’t seen them before. Ron said he personally goes through each bill to make sure there are no charges that don’t belong. Ron said if they pay the bills and then find something they have no recourse because payment has already been paid. Ron said the way they now do bills, he and the Chairman have the opportunity to go through them first and make sure they are correct and then approve them for payment and all the Commission is doing after that is ratifying them. Ron said it is his responsibility to make sure the bills are correct and legitimate and that they come out of the right account and that there is money in those accounts. Therefore Ron objected to changing the system as it is.  Chairman asked why, if the bills were submitted the 25th of last month, he hadn’t had a chance to look at them. Kevin said that some of the bills just came in this week and he put them in there. Chairman Millard said it was up to the Commissioners whether they wanted to change to approving the bills to be paid or ratifying bills paid. Kevin said that over the past seven years that Ron Allen has been Treasurer, he will not sign anything put before him at a meeting. Ron takes every bill, takes his calculator and check them. Only after Ron has signed off on the bills does Kevin take them to the Chairman for signature. Ron stated if it wasn’t broken why fix it. If and when he is no longer treasurer then the board may want to change their policy then. Chairman Millard asked Ron what was the purpose of ratifying bills that have already been paid. Ron said they ratify to make it legal. Some of the bills and policies for payments were discussed. Ron said that he would go with the decision of the Board but he thought the way they do it now is most efficient. Commissioner Tyson asked if they have ever had a problem before with they way they are paying bills. The answer was no. Chairman called for a motion. Commissioner Allen made the motion to keep the payment of bills and accounting practices the same as they are now and not change to the new approval method.  Chairman Millard seconded Ron’s motion but strongly urged against it. Dwight then called for discussion. The motion carried and the practice of paying bill will stay the same.  Commissioner Allen said he could not approve the current bills because he has not have a chance to look at them. Chairman Millard asked why they couldn’t approve them subject to his and Ron’s approval. Commissioner Weber said she objected because they still don’t have a budget. Ron stated they had a budget and they had money under that budget to pay the bills. Kevin asked if he could take the bills to the accountant, have them paid and ratify them at the August meeting. 
9.
DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION ON rIGHT oF wAY AcqUISITIONS and attorney's
monthly report - MICHAEL ROWE
Counsel Rowe reported that the appraisal, review appraisal and memorandum of just compensation have all been received.  They have been sent to the two property owners in Phase 3B. That is the only thing going on at this time. 

10.
DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION ON PHASE 2-4 ENGINEERING WORK – Ken Dorr
Ken Dorr, Manhard Consultants, reported his was not an action item, just discussion item not discussed in the workshop.  Ken took things by phase:  Phase 1 there was nothing to report.  Phase 2A-2B they did have storm damage during the last storm and they contracted to have repairs as it was in the maintenance budget. Ken discussed the damages. Phase 2C construction is virtually complete. The only thing to do is complete the crossing signal at Linehan Road. Gary Luce said they completed the striping on the street, they have installed the signal house and it should have been hooked up today (Wednesday). Signal alarms should be going up soon and should be complete next week.  Ken discussed the signage and number assigned along with the 800 number. They should be closing this out in the next month or so.  Phase 3A is an action item; they will be awarding the contract on Wednesday 15th.  Ken said they received five bids, one was rejected as incomplete and Q&D Construction was low bidder. The engineer’s estimate was $2,445,132.97 and low bidder was $1,583,119.13 and Ken said they were looking forward to working with Q & D again. Ken discussed some of the contract. Ken said they were virtually complete with Phase 3B 90% plans and the Phase 3C 60% plans as well as the Drako Way preliminary plans.  Ken discussed the Eastgate Station and Flint Drive. Ken asked for questions and there were none.    
11.
DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION TO DIVIDE SECRETARY/TREASURER POSITION
Chairman Millard said this was to create a four person executive board. Commissioner Weber asked when this item was put together because she thought she had been secretary. Mike Rowe said at the last election they were put together and Ron was elected. Commissioner Allen made a motion that they divide the Secretary/Treasurer position which he now holds into a Secretary position and a Treasurer position and he would retain the position of Treasurer.  Commissioner Weber seconded the motion. Discussion was called for and the motion carried and was so ordered.  
12.
DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION TO APPOINT JOHN FLANAGAN AS SECRETARY
Chairman Millard called for action to appoint Commissioner John Flanagan of Storey County as Secretary. Commissioner Weber moved the motion and Commissioner Allen seconded the motion. The motion carried and was so ordered. 
13.
DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION on rail use agreement with the carson city convention and visitors bureau
Chairman Millard asked Mike Rowe to discuss this item. Mike said after discussion on Rail Fest, the Carson City Convention and Visitors Bureau volunteered to head it.  From that, the Bureau requested the Commission to approve a Rail Use Agreement with them for use of the Commission’s track for the balance of 2009. The agreement would be effective from the date of signature to December 31, 2009. This agreement is similar to the Use Agreement the Commission had with the V&T  Railroad Co. Mike discussed the details of the agreement. Dwight discussed the Bureau’s responsibilities. There were no questions on this item but some discussion. Commissioner Allen made the motion to approve the Interim Track Use Agreement as presented for the remainder of year of 2009 between this Commission and the Convention and Visitors Bureau.  Commissioner Tyson seconded the motion. Chairman called for discussion from the Commission and the public on the motion. There being none the motion carried and was so ordered. 
14.
DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION on DEPOT SITE
Chairman Millard said there was not clear direction from the workshop to pursue the interim site at Dump Road. Ken said actually they do have direction because when they approved the contract Ken requested that they include a clause authorizing him to proceed looking at that site. Dwight said in that case this item was moot.  Commissioner Tyson asked if they were talking about the temporary site at Eastgate or Drako. Dwight said this was in response to Flint Drive not to be confused with the temporary depot at Eastgate Siding. This was discussed and Chairman moved to Item 15.

15.
DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION on DRAKO BUILDING
Chairman Millard put this on only as an item for discussion in case it came up in the workshop for further discussion. It didn’t come up with any direction for action.  Commissioner Allen asked what he was looking for to come up. Chairman said he had asked if the Drako Site was cost effective versus other sites that might be cheaper. Sites were discussed.  

16.
DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION on disposition of the commission engine #18
Chairman Millard said this also discussed at the workshop. This item will be decided at the Wednesday 10th meeting. Mike said the question before them was whether or not to request from Sierra the return of Engine 18 to Carson City. If he Board agrees on a request then on Wednesday they can discuss the cost, storage, insurance, etc. Commissioner Allen made the motion to put Sierra on notice that the Commission does want to return Engine 18 to Carson City at this time.  Commissioner Tyson seconded the motion. With no discussion noted, the motion carried and was so ordered.
17.
DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION to purchase/lease an ADA Railroad car
Chairman Millard said that the legal counsel has been very up front with the exposure they have with ADA. Dwight said it was the question as to whether the Commission wanted to pursue trying to provide an ADA car or just tell the train supplier they have to provide this ADA car. Commissioner Allen said they needed to go on record, stating the Commission does believe that they have to have such a car and whoever is responsible for supplying it which is another subject, Ron said he has a cost figure of $186,000 to take one car they have in Portola and remodel it into an ADA car. Commissioner Tyson asked Chris of Sierra Railroad if they had an ADA car on their line. Robert Pinoli discussed this and said they have cars that can accommodate wheelchairs and people with handicaps. Dwight said the Bureau would hire someone to inspect and give an analysis report. The quote Ron gave was discussed. The type of ADA equipment they would need and possibilities of obtaining them was discussed. Chris from Sierra Railroad said they have a car that they don’t need for the next couple of months that they use for as a primary ADA car and it does have restrooms. The only problem is the cost of getting it to Carson but potentially it would take care of both needs. Chris said it has a lift for ADA’s and restrooms.  Dwight said that was a big offer and they would have to have a special meeting to vote to take the offer and thanked Chris for the offer. With no cost identified Dwight suggested that they go ahead and get an ADA site inspection, get a report. Then if they require a car and they will let the inspector know that Sierra’s offer. Commissioner Allen seconded Dwight’s suggestion.   

18.
DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION on COMMISSION OWNED HARRIMAN CARS
Chairman Millard said in the workshop someone came forward saying they would pay for at least a year and postpone this and the Commission has voted twice to sell them. Dwight said Commissioner Allen thought they would be useful somewhere down the road. They had already approved another $1500 payment. Commissioner Allen said he still believed the cars were of value to the Commission even though he didn’t have the support of the full commission. Ron said Mr. Bertagnolli did step forward and say he would pay the storage fees until the Commission decides whether they want them or not. Ron said he didn’t think getting rid of the cars now was a smart idea. Ken said someone in a verbal discussion thought $2000 per car could be offered and Ken told him they had to go through a formal process. Commissioner McPherson asked if the location of the cars now was a good location for someone to look at them and would it be cost worthy to move them to Reno. Ron answered saying they would still have to pay storage and shipping charges to bring them to this area. The cost of having the cars was discussed. Commissioner Weber felt it was time to move on, sell them and she didn’t support keeping them. Commissioner Tyson said when originally talked about selling them, he thought they decided to keep two and sell the other three. He thought they could take those two, using volunteer labor, material and time to fix them up. John said it was his opinion that they keep at least two. Dennis Johnson questioned what they would have to do to sell or not. Fate of the cars and what to do with them was discussed by the Commission and the attending public. Chairman called for a motion with the promise from Ron Allen that if the vote goes to sell the cars it would be the last time they talk about the Harriman cars. He called for a motion to confirm their prior action of selling the Herriman cars. Commissioner Weber so moved the motion. Commissioner Johnson (unsure) seconded the motion. Chairman called for a vote on the motion to sell the Herriman cars, the motion passed with a five to two vote. Commissioners Allen and Tyson voted no on the motion. Chairman Millard directed legal counsel and Ron to work together to sell the cars.      
19.
DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION on SIERRA NEVADA REALTORS DONATION FOR NEW CARS

Commissioner Tyson said there are two cars similar to the ones Tom Gray has. These cars are advertised at $17,000 each. They are ready to run, they do need a coat of paint and are equipped with restrooms. John didn’t know if they were ADA or not.  The Realtors are willing to purchase these cars for the Foundation who will turn them over to the operator of the railroad. To buy these cars it would be about $15,000 to $20,000 a piece to get them out here. John discussed the cars and what they look like. Janice Ayres said there was some legal issues they needed to look at which the Chairman said they would get to.  Dwight’s clarified that the Realtors have deposited $50,000 in the Commission’s account and the cars will cost $70,000 to bring them to Carson. They are $20,000 short.  Dwight had two questions; #1 who would own the cars and #2 he would like to see it come forward with a line item as to where the additional money comes from. Dwight thought they would have to belong to the Commission just as the engine does. Steve Lincoln said the Realtors had fund raisers to raise money to donate to the Foundation for cars to be restored and there be recognition for the Association of Realtors. Steve said the Foundation would own the cars and they would be one to donate them. Janice Ayres said that when you have a Federal 501C3 you have to operate under those conditions. The Realtors gave a donation to the Foundation with restrictions that they acquire a car and restore it. Janice said the Commission can’t vote to use that money because they have to honor the restrictions. Before anything can be done with the money they have to go through the Realtors and the Foundation. Commissioner Johnson said he was confused because it sounded like the Commission didn’t have any authority to vote to accept the car. Counsel Rowe said he hadn’t seen anything on this money or the restrictions. Steve Lincoln said they could approve something subject to the approval of the Foundation. What type of action  to take and the restrictions were discussed. Commissioner Allen made the motion that the Commission undertake the feasibility of purchasing two cars using the Realtors’ money based upon the Foundations and Realtors acceptance of that purchase. Commissioner Tyson seconded the motion. Discussion on the motion was called for. Commissioner McPherson said as he understood it, the restrictions on the money Janice mentioned was given to the Foundation for purpose of restoring or buy car.  There was discussion on all of that and Dwight said they didn’t need the cars this year and Commissioner Weber asked what the urgency was. John Tyson said the car were up for sale and it was whoever offered first got the cars, he hoped it would be them. Chairman Millard asked each one their opinion.  Commissioner McPherson said he thought it was a good idea but he would like to see just where that money was designated before making a decision. Commissioner Tyson was for the purchase of the cars. Commissioner Flanagan said he would like to see someone come and give them a report. Commissioner Allen is in favor of purchasing the cars because he still believes they need to have their own equipment to lease to an operator. Commissioner Johnson said he was uncomfortable supporting this at this time. Commissioner Weber said she agreed with the policy part and she was concerned about moving forward today. Bonnie thought they needed the Foundation and Realtors input but she was more in support for this than the other cars. Chairman Millard said he thought it was a very good idea to buy these cars but he didn’t want to do anything right now. Dwight appointed a sub-committee of Ron, John and Larry to bring back a report next month with a resolution from the Foundation and Realtors. If possible have a slide show where they can look at the cars and discuss them as far as ADA requirements. Then have it agendized next month to possibly authorize and go forward then. Chairman then noted there was a motion and asked if they wanted to vote on it or have it amended. Commissioner Allen said he would amend his motion to have this item tabled for a month. Commissioner Tyson withdrew his second to the first motion and seconded the amended motion. After discussion Chairman Millard noted the motion was to reflect that a report was to be brought back with consensus of the Foundation and Realtors.  Vote was called for and the motion carried and was so ordered. 
20.
DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION on MOU WITH SIERRA RAILROAD
Chairman Millard said they have an approved operating agreement for 2009. The only question Dwight could think of was that they might want to ask Sierra to submit some sort of proposal. What they should be asking of Sierra, consultation, advice or anything was discussed.  Commissioner Allen suggested asking them as they were present. Chris Hart said it was hard for them to invest a lot of time into this but it was an interesting thought. Chairman discussed what and how Sierra can help and asked Mike Rowe if it was okay to ask Sierra to give them a proposal with a price. After further discussion this item was tabled until the next meeting to give Sierra time to prepare a proposal.

21.
DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION on FEDERAL TRADEMARK DISPUTE WITH THE VIRGINIA AND TRUCKEE RAILROAD
Chairman Millard said they were in a holding pattern working with the Gray’s. With discussion going on between the attorneys Dwight said they should honor and respect the Gray’s request and not use the name V&T Railroad other than the fact that they have agreed the Bureau can use it for 2009. Janice Ayres said they had permission from the Gray’s to use the name as long as they put in their brochures ‘by the permission of the Virginia & Truckee Railroad Co. Inc.’. They won’t be using it again unless it is in writing. After discussion Dwight appointed Commissioner Flanagan and Commissioner Allen to work with the attorney to try to come up with some sort of an agreement on the use of the name.  
22.
VIRGINIA AND TRUCKEE RAILROAD REPORT 
Chairman Millard asked Tom if he had anything to report.  Tom discussed how the steam and diesel trains worked out this year. What the public reaction has been.  
23.
Northern nevada railway foundation report
Janice Ayres said that the Foundation has been working with the CCCVB to make Rail Fest a big success.

24.
project coordinator REPORT
Kevin Ray also said his focus has been working with CCCVB on the Rail Fest.

25.
Commission chairman report

Chairman had no report.
26.
COMMISSIONER COMMENTS

Commissioner McPherson had nothing.

Commissioner Tyson had nothing.


Commissioner Flanagan had nothing.


Commissioner Allen said he would like to apologize for snapping at Bonnie earlier.


Commissioner Johnson said he would apologize for any snapping he may do.


Commissioner Weber thanked everyone saying she had a great day.

Chairman Millard thanked everyone for attending and giving up their day to attend the workshop and meeting.

27.
ACTION ON THE NEXT COMMISSION MEETING
Kevin Ray said they would be having a special meeting Wednesday, July 15 at the NACO building at 9:00a.m.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on Monday, August 3rd. at the same location (Community Center) as today at 3:00 p.m.   Commissioner Johnson asked if Kevin could have a call in number as he may not be able to make the meeting.  Kevin said he would. 
28. ADJOURNMENT
Commissioner Johnson moved to adjourn the meeting and his motion was seconded by Commissioner Weber.  
